Warden M. F. Amerine Kansas State Prison Lansing, Kansas

Dear Warden Amerine,

This will acknowledge receipt of your very good letter as of Oct. 1 enclosing blank check to be made out covering two tickets for the game on Oct. 4 on the Kansas side of the stadium.

I am taking your check and letter to Mr. Gwinn Henry, Director of Athletics and am asking his Mr. Earl Falkenstien, the financial secretary to mail you these two tickets on the K.U. side of the stadium.

I thought if I mailed them it would be more convenient as you will not be obliged to stop at the ticket office.

I am making this letter cover two purposes. We would greatly appreciate it if you would favor us with a talk to our Rotary Club on some Monday noon between the dates of Nov. 17 and Dec. 29. Won't you write me and give me the date most convenient to you among these open Mondays? We will be delighted to hear your informative and interesting discussion.

With all good wishes I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach

FCA/pg